
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

CHILDREN & YOUTH BULLETIN 

FEBRUARY 2021 

 

Greetings fellow auxiliary members.  I want to take this opportunity to thank all of you who sent a mid-

year report.  I was able to send a very nice report to our Southern Division Chairman Gabrielle Barnett 

and National Chairman Lisa Williamson.   For those who didn’t send one, you still can.  I don’t need it in 

any special format.  Just let me know the following and when I do my yearend report, I can add your 

information to what I have: 

 

• What activity your unit did 

• How many volunteers participated 

• How many children were served/involved 

• How much money was spent 

• How many hours your volunteers put in 

• If you have photos of the event, attach them to the email 

 

Thank you for all you do to support the children in your communities and for what you do to support the 

children of our military members.  You make a difference in a child’s life with each kind act. 

 

Sara Robey – sjbrobey@gmail.com 
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Hello Ladies, 
 
I have a plan for all units for the Poppy Program, Host a completely non-contact drive thru 
poppy drive thru. 
 
 With everything being paused one minute and open the next this will be a good way you can 
show your support for our veterans from the safety of your car! 
 
The drive through will provide poppies set up to circle around the building or parking lot, there 
will be informational posters lining the drive about what the poppy actually means and how it 
can be used to honor the fallen and support the living! 
 
 Poppy day is celebrated in countries around the world. The American Legion brought National 
Poppy Day to the United states by asking Congress to designate the Friday before Memorial 
Day as National Poppy Day. 
 
 Remember to bring the coloring pages from Fall Conference for the coloring contest. 
 
 Have a great day 
 
Brenda Lay Poppy Chairman 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 



 

February 2021 Membership Bulletin 

Hello Auxiliary Family, 

We are so proud of your dedication and everything you do! The Membership Team hopes everyone is staying 

safe. Congratulations to Units 46 Danville, 219 Alexandria and Unit 257 Millersburg for reaching 100% in 

membership.  Department membership is currently at 71.10% for the 2021 membership year! We would love 

for Team Kentucky to be at 100% for National Convention! Thank you to all units who have been working on 

2020 and 2021 dues! 

 We are asking all units to completely go through their entire roster. If you have members on your roster who 

have not paid their dues for a while or you have elderly members you have not checked in on, please do so. 

We have received a few questions regarding membership and would like to clarify; 

1. The unit may not pay their members’ dues online, only the member can. 

2. If a member transfers units during the same membership year they are considered a transfer not a 

rejoin. 

3. We are asking each unit to provide their membership chairman a copy of all bulletins; this will help 

them do their job more efficiently. 

 Now is an essential time to ensure all your member’s dues are current, so they have access to all their 

member benefits. 

 Please check in on your members, Veterans and their families! Continue to work on collecting 2020 and 

2021 dues (renewals, rejoins and new members)!   

The Membership Team will continue to reach out to units and check in. We would like to remind all units to make 

sure their Leadership contact information on ALAMIS is correct. We need a contact email and/or phone number for 

membership for each unit. When we contact you, please respond, it may be that we are simply checking in on your 

unit. Also when you have deceased members please notify the Department Secretary and Chaplain, so it can be 

documented in Department. Please make sure all your members are informed that they can pay 

their dues online @ alaforveterans.org, by phone to National 1-317-569-4564 or by paying to 

their unit and the unit sending dues and transmittal to Department. Do not send any 

paperwork to National because it needs to go through Department. 

 

 Tools are in place to help you at; alaforveterans.org and our Department Membership 

Facebook page @ ALA Dept. of KY Membership. If you need help or have questions please 

feel free to reach out to the Membership Team! 



Be kind, find your joy and include all members! 

Membership Team 

Membership is our Heartbeat, Be part of our Rhythm 

One Family, One Mission, One Voice 

Edna Shupe Bland, Chair               sis.bland@gmail.com  606-515-3234 (new number) 

April Ward, co-chair          alynne4869@gmail.com  859-743-8673 

Cindy McKinney, co-chair         cindyxsturm@yahoo.com 270-625-6258 

Marie Shouse, co-chair            mariebardstown@aol.com 502-460-0050 

Pat Bryant, co-chair               patnlemuel@aol.com 270-403-3774 
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Headquarters 

February 2021 
 

 

The Spring Conference is right around the corner.  When making your reservations 
please make sure to let them know that it is for the “American Legion Conference” .   It 

will be held at the Holiday Inn Erlanger, April 17, 2021. 
 

In this set of bulletins you will find a chart showing what your Unit owes for the 
Operating Assessment.  This is due by March 31, 2021.  When sending your check 

please make sure you put in the memo “operating assessment”. 
 

There are several Units that have not paid their VA & R assessments.  Please do your 
part and send your check to Department. 
 

MEMBERSHIP –  CURRENT YEAR DUES (2021) have to be paid before back dues can be paid 

 

Jennifer 
 

 
ALA Dept. of KY 

134 Walnut Street 
Frankfort, KY 40601 
Phone – 502-352-2380 

Fax – 502-352-2381 
aladeptaux@yahoo.com 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Department of Kentucky 



American Legion Auxiliary -  Below is the recap of Operating Assessments due for the 2021 membership year. The 
Operating Assessments are due by March 31, 2021. The Operating Assessments were calculated based on $25 per Unit 
plus 25 cents per senior member for the calendar year as of December 31.  

 

      2020 Operating Assessments     

UNIT CITY SENIOR Operating 
Assessment 

UNIT CITY SENIOR Operating 
Assessment 

0002 Earlington 13  $       28.25  0104 Neon 8  $       27.00  

0004 Florence 54  $       38.50  0109 Falmouth 10  $       27.50  

0006 Madisonville 118  $       54.50  0113 Elizabethtown 430  $     132.50  

0007 Frankfort 71  $       42.75  0115 Stearns 53  $       38.25  

0008 Lexington 80  $       45.00  0119 Burkesville 24  $       31.00  

0009 Owensboro 71  $       42.75  0121 Bardstown 43  $       35.75  

0011 Newport 32  $       33.00  0124 Greensburg 48  $       37.00  

0012 Richmond 17  $       29.25  0126 Morehead 42  $       35.50  

0016 London 24  $       31.00  0132 Lexington 35  $       33.75  

0017 Carlisle 11  $       27.75  0138 Olive Hill 56  $       39.00  

0020 Elsmere 51  $       37.75  0148 West Point 66  $       41.50  

0022 Mount Sterling 29  $       32.25  0152 Whitesburg 20  $       30.00  

0023 Bowling Green 73  $       43.25  0157 Shepherdsville 84  $       46.00  

0024 Georgetown 72  $       43.00  0165 Paris 32  $       33.00  

0026 Mayfield 29  $       32.25  0167 Bardstown 25  $       31.25  

0029 Russellville 27  $       31.75  0176 Frankfort 12  $       28.00  

0031 Paducah 38  $       34.50  0180 Louisville 97  $       49.25  

0034 Lawrenceburg 136  $       59.00  0193 Louisville 87  $       46.75  

0038 Somerset 82  $       45.50  0201 Louisville 73  $       43.25  

0040 Henderson 76  $       44.00  0202 Franklin 20  $       30.00  

0041 Carrollton 57  $       39.25  0203 Covington 201  $       75.25  

0042 Bardstown 17  $       29.25  0217 Burna 101  $       50.25  

0043 Raceland 67  $       41.75  0219 Alexandria 51  $       37.75  

0045 Louisville 15  $       28.75  0220 Shively 47  $       36.75  

0046 Danville 21  $       30.25  0229 Louisville 46  $       36.50  

0049 Lebanon 3  $       25.75  0233 Oak Grove 107  $       51.75  

0061 Central City 20  $       30.00  0236 Calvert City 40  $       35.00  

0062 Franklin 88  $       47.00  0243 Sebree 19  $       29.75  

0066 Jenkins 12  $       28.00  0244 Jeffersontown 80  $       45.00  

0067 Versailles 81  $       45.25  0247 Springfield 5  $       26.25  

0068 Kuttawa 40  $       35.00  0257 Millersburg 38  $       34.50  

0072 Fulton 11  $       27.75  0276 South Shore 9  $       27.25  

0074 Cadiz 16  $       29.00  0278 Portland 12  $       28.00  

0076 Ashland 86  $       46.50  0283 Martin 11  $       27.75  

0079 Irvine 25  $       31.25  0288 Bloomfield 33  $       33.25  

0081 Leitchfield 173  $       68.25  0289 Clay 7  $       26.75  

0082 Campbellsville 49  $       37.25  0313 Lexington 62  $       40.50  

0085 Benton 16  $       29.00  0325 Flatwoods 59  $       39.75  

0087 Hodgenville 20  $       30.00  0341 Lexington 36  $       34.00  

0088 Corbin 67  $       41.75  0342 Willard 60  $       40.00  

0101 Munfordville 5  $       26.25      
 


